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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
October 4, 2018
DCVB Offices

Present:  P. Smith, C. Baldridge, C. Rose, G. Rozich, E. Belfrage
Absent:  N. Brinker, D. Lee
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Gerrilyn made a motion to approve the August 2018 Meeting Minutes. Phil seconded. All approved.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of September Meeting Minutes – Phil welcomed the group to the October Executive Committee Meeting. Gerrilyn made a motion to approve the September 2018 Meeting Minutes. Phil seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue thru the month of July totaled $241,583 an increase of 8.5 percent over FY17 and a 3.96 percent increase vs. the YTD budget of $232,000.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts after the month of September is $201,559.36. Account receivables total $450 due to the invoicing for the 2018 Destination Guide. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $200,000. Per the Committee’s direction, staff has purchased a CD for $175,000 to earn interest. The additional $25,000 will remain in savings.
c. P&L Budget vs. Actual – Through September, total expenses year-to-date stand at 19.9 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 26.4 percent. All account lines are where they should be at this point of the fiscal year.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. City Council Draft Presentations – Scott noted that City Council’s Executive Committee of the Whole will not be discussing Bed Tax Policy on Monday as previously scheduled. The meeting will be rescheduled, and staff will be prepared to present the Bed Tax 101 presentation. Scott will present results of the Bureau’s efforts at Monday’s full City Council Meeting – Frank Willson and Phil Smith will also attend as City Council Representatives. Scott noted that he will share the presentation during the DCVB Board Meeting on Monday and that he previously showed the presentation to Tim Lecklider, Frank Willson and Pete Fingerhut and they provided positive feedback.
b. Downtown Dublin Event Strategy – The Bureau created the Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance two years ago with the purpose of the Alliance being to create a collaboration and overall strategy to market and sell Downtown Dublin as one world-class destination. The Alliance includes the Bureau, City of Dublin, Bridge Park/Crawford Hoying, Historic Dublin Business Association and Dublin Historical Society. Scott provided some background on the politics and history of working with HDBA and the challenges. 
c. Visitor Center Renovations – It’s been five years since the Dublin Visitor Information Center has been renovated. Planning has been started on the project that includes large screen televisions on the main wall, brochure racks, seating, charging station, etc. The Visitor Center will be shut down in January for 45 days. A temporary Visitor Center will be created upstairs in the Administration Office during business hours.
d. State Audit – Work has been initiated for the State Audit, which will be an Agreed Upon Procedures (AUP) Audit. Clay and Katie have started to compile and send information to the State Auditor’s Office to start the process.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. Dublin Fieldhouse – Leadership for the Fieldhouse continues to work on funding sources for the facility. Scott noted that he believes receiving public funds for a facility at this time will be difficult.
b. Ruby Awards -- Competing against travel and tourism organizations from across the state of Ohio, the Dublin Convention & Visitors Bureau received Ruby Awards for the State’s top Marketing Campaign (Celtic Cocktail Trail) and Video from the Ohio Travel Association (OTA) during the State’s Annual Travel and Tourism Conference. The Bureau also received awards for its Website, Blog, Newsletter, E-Newsletter and Digital Campaign. OTA’s RUBY Awards recognize excellence in Ohio’s travel and tourism industry for efforts in advertising, marketing and public relations. In this year’s competition, more than 200 entries were submitted by various travel and tourism businesses and organizations from across the state of Ohio.

c. Performing Arts Center – Dublin City Council voted to permanently table the Performing Arts Center. The Executive Committee approved scope of work associated with the Performing Arts Center last month at the cost of $2,000 in 2018 and $4,000 in 2019.
d. Rea & Associates – Staff has made initial contact with Rea & Associates to assist with the Bureau’s future Form 990 needs. 
V.  Other
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, October 8, Noon, Ohio University

· Executive Committee Meeting – Thursday, November 1, 11:30 a.m., DCVB Offices

“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
